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Attachments:  

 

Recommendation: 

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby approves 

Report Number PW2022-05-35 prepared by John Yungblut, Director of Public Works 

AND accepts the tender from Royal Fence Limited in the amount of $167,530.00 plus 

HST for the construction of chain link fencing at the Huron Landfill AND FURTHER 

authorizes the appropriate by-law coming forward. 

Background: 

Township staff issued request for quotation number PW2022-04-22 for the 

construction of a chain link fence along the north boundary of the Huron Landfill.  

The purpose the fencing is to prevent litter from migrating off site and deter 

trespassing onto the site.  This project was originally tendered in 2020, however the 

bid submitted exceeded the amount budgeted, so it was not awarded.  It was re-

tendered in 2021 and awarded, however the contractor failed to complete any 

portion of the work. 

Discussion: 

One compliant bid and one non-compliant bid was received: 

Bidder Tender Amount (not incl. HST) 

Royal Fence Limited $167,530.00 (compliant) 

Neptune Security Service Ltd. $457,500.00 (no bid deposit submitted) 



Royal Fence Limited is located in London, Ontario and has completed guiderail 

replacement work for the Township in 2020 and 2021.  Township staff have had no 

concerns with the quality of their work, and we are confident they will be able to 

complete this project.  With the ongoing litter issues and after-hours activity on the 

site, Township staff recommend proceeding work despite the fact it is over budget. 

Financial Impacts: 

The 2022 Capital Budget allocated $150,000 for this project.  Savings will have to be 

found elsewhere in the budget to fund this project. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are a prosperous community that continues to grow in a sustainable manner by 

investing in infrastructure.  

Respectfully Submitted By: 

John Yungblut, Director of Public Works 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


